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    Hi Ho CNY Vair owners, Once again another month has flown by. The Aug meeting was 
not a long meeting. Mostly what was discussed was upcoming events This month Lenny 
took his car to the Tappet Twirlers show at Lee town park Several members went to the VW 
show. 
 The Syracuse  Nationals had it's moments we were told. The tech session/steak bake at the 
Dunlap mega ranch was not hampered by the daylong monsoon. We grilled under the large 
overhangs on the house and there was enough room for everyone to eat inside. The tech ses-
sion delved deeply into the problems and cures with Corvair  carburetors, and some prob-
lems with turbos. Our next meeting is Sept 3rd at Barbagallo's. Upcoming shows include 
Wampsville and naturally a get together after at the Smith antique furniture haven for 
FOOD.   
Jordan fall festival where fresh cooked donuts are regrettably available along with other 
great food and PIE..I think we should think about how the format of our recall is now and 
how we can change it before the Sept meeting so we can discuss it at length. I think we need 
some big changes. That's about all that comes to my beady brain right now so 10-4 over and 
out.--- 
-Nick Lombardo President   .CNYCC 

      PRESIDENT’S COLUMN 

                  NICK LOMBARDO 
           OUR PRESIDENT IN ACTION 

         JANE   LOMBARDO 
      (PRESIDENTS MONITOR) 
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AAA LETTER OF INTRODUCT LETTER OF INTRODUCT LETTER OF INTRODUCTIONIONION   
We’re your new members…Janet and Darrell Varley.  Some of you might have bumped into us 
at recall.  We have a 67 open, red and black that we plan to get the body done this winter…more 
about that in person at the next meeting….I have been a member of the Acorns in Rochester and 
the Nashville Corvair clubs.  Enjoyed them both.  We live in Binghamton so the winter meeting 
might be tight for us.  Professionally, I (Darrell) own a recording facility and do voice overs and 
produce audio for radio and tv.  In Syracuse, I am the voice you hear doing the ads for Famous 
Artists Broadway Theater shows.  Janet 
 ( the better half) is a cytologist at Lourdes….in other works, looks for cancer cells under a mi-
croscope.   As a part time job and hobby, we are half of the folk singing group, Cobblestone 
Crossing.  I play banjo & guitar, and Janet plays Mandolin & four string tenor guitar. We do the 
old folky stuff like The Kingston Trio (whom we performed with a few years back) Limeliters, 
Peter Paul and Mary, Gordon Lightfoot, John Denver and others.  As they say, a picture is a 
thousand words soooo…. 
         
 
      Our old promo picture                                                        With the Binghamton Pops July 3, 2008 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
That’s it.  Please introduce yourself at the next meeting and let me know where the parts stash is and where the 
tech sessions are! 
Darrell and Janet Varley 

From: Todd Brown  
Subject: Looking to have as many Corvairs at our local cruise in Aug 28th 
In case you have or haven't heard................ 
 I'm looking to get as many Corvairs to show up at our local cruise in on Saturday nights from 6:00 until whenever?????? (I get there at 
5:00) 
 You can almost a given that it will most likely rain that day so if that's the case then there is NO RAIN DATE. 
 I'm hoping to pull this off on August 28th  
From any time after 5:00 until you want to leave (which I'm hoping isn't at least until 7:00)  
I'd love to get an RSVP so I can attempt to save a bunch of spots in a row. 
 This cruise in is located in Vestal, NY in the Town Square Mall parking lot. 
 Please let me know.  
Thanks,. 
Todd 
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       ACTIVITIES 

Hi everyone! 
    Business meetings are at Barbagallo’s 6344 E Molloy Rd, E. Syracuse on the first Thursday of each month. The meeting will start at 
7:00 but they’ll have a waitress available for us from 5:30 so we can enjoy dinner before. We will have our own room and they will give 
separate checks. 
 
September  2nd 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
Sept 5th  
  Fillmore Glen car show 
 
Sept 12 
  Wampsville car show.  Len and Sherry have been kind enough to extend an invitation to meet at their house about 9:00 as we always have 
in the past and we will caravan to the show together. They also have invited everyone back to their house after the show for a buffet feast. 
Please bring a dish to pass for that if you plan to attend. Thank you for your hospitality Len and Sherry!  
 
Sept  19th 
   Jordan Fall festival car show. The entry form is not on line yet. I’ll include it in the Fan as soon as I see it. 
 
October 7th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
 Oct 3rd 
   Our traditional Fall tour. Meet at Arby’s in Weedsport and we will leave at 10:00. Plan to come earlier if you want to eat first.   
 
November 4th 
  Business meeting Barbagallo’s 
 
November 14th 
   We have a new location for our Corvair Family Thanksgiving Dinner! Tabatha’s Family Tree Restaurant at 3160 Cold Springs Rd  in 
Baldwinsville will open early for us that day at 1:00 and provide us with our own special traditional Thanksgiving feast complete with 
homemade pies.  I need a head count for this one everyone, so if you plan to attend please let me know for sure.  
 
December---- no meeting or event     
   
If you have any ideas please let me know. Everything is always subject to change.  We now will have tech sessions every other month. If 
there’s a particular subject that would be of interest to you  please let Tim or I know so we can try to run with it. This takes ADVANCE 
planning so PLEASE  try to let us know early enough.  
 
Rita ---- call 689-3366 or E mail  ritac44@aol.com  or Tim at  N2VZD@aol. 

                                                                                       CNYCC At The VW Show 
                                                                                                   by Len Smith 
  
On Sunday, August 15, several stalwart members of CNYCC took our air-cooled machines to the annual VW show in Brewerton.  They 
graciously provide 2 classes for us, one for cars and one for trucks.  When I arrived, I joined our portion of the show already in progress.  
Dave and Barb Robinson had their 66 Monza, Tim and Rita Colson had the 63 Rampside, Karen and George DeRousie had their 65 con-
vertible (with the top up, since it was threatening to rain, and followed through later on), Lew Halstead had his 61 Lakewood towing his 
newest toy, a 61 Sea-King boat and outboard motor, and I brought my 64 Monza.  The clouds drizzled on us off and on, so we alternated 
opening and closing our engine compartments, trunks, and windows.  We were fairly dry under 2 tents and we would venture out to 
check out the cars when the rain subsided.  We saw Beetles, stock and modified, a whole line of campers, a few dune buggies, and one 
VW Thing that had been converted into an electric vehicle.  A little after 1 P.M., the rain got serious, so our hosts finished the judging 
and began the awards process about 2.  All of us Corvair owners took home a trophy.  The Robinsons took first, the DeRousies took sec-
ond, and I took thir in the car class.  In the truck class, the Colson's took first and Lew and his boat took second.  There was no group 
shot of the winners because it was raining too hard.  We picked up our stuff, folded our tents, and headed out in the downpour.   
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                  2010  CNYCC  OFFICERS 
 
 
 President 
 Nick Lombsrdo 
 315-299-6757 
 E-mail  chestnuthunter@hotmail.com 
 
 
 Vice President 
 Phil Domser  
 315-732-1262 
E-mail  pdomser1@yahoo.com 
 
 
 
 Treasurer/ Membership 
  Len Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Lenjr43@cnycorvair.com 
 
 
  Secretary 
  Sherry Smith 
  315-697-7596 
  E-mail  Smith8256@twcny.rr.com 
 
 
 
Editors/  Events 
Tim and Rita Colson 
315-689-3366 
E-mail  N2VZD@aol.com  or  ritac44@aol.com 
 
Web Master 
Jim Smith  
pjsmith264@windstream.net 
 

                             Kitchen Corner 
 
         Vermont Maple Oatmeal Pie 
1 single pie crust 
4 eggs 
1 c sugar 
3 Tbl flour 
1 tsp cinnamon 
½ tsp salt 
1 c quick cooking oats 
¾ c corn syrup 
½ c maple syrup 
¼ c butter, melted 
3 tsp vanilla extract 
1 c coconut    
   Combine eggs, sugar, flour, cinnamon 
And salt. Stir in the oats, syrups, butter 
And vanilla; pour into crust. Sprinkle 
with coconut. Bake at 350° for 50 – 60 
mins or until set. Refrigerate leftovers. 
 
        Bean and Pork Chop Bake 
4 boneless loin chops 
1 Tbl veg oil 
1 lrg apple, peeled and chopped 
1 small onion, chopped 
1 (28 oz ) can baked beans 
1/3 c raisins 
¼ tsp cinnamon 
1 Tbl maple syrup 
¼ tsp salt 
    Brown pork chops and remove from  
pan. Saute apple and onion. Stir in baked 
beans, raisins, cinnamon and salt. Pour 
into 
2 ½ qt casserole. Top with chops. Bake,  
covered, at 350° 40 mins. Uncover, brush 
with 
syrup and bake addl 10 mins.   DICK GAFFNEY   MADE IT TO THE PORT BYRON SHOW! 
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                                                                                                Secretary’s report 
 
                                      
                        Minutes of CNYCC Meeting August 5, 2010 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M. by president Nick Lombardo.  The treasurer's report was read and approved.  A 
motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting as they appeared in the FAN. 
Old business - Nick reported that Phil Domser had received 2 trophies or awards for his Rampside at the Hemmings show in 
Bennington.  He noted that the caliber of cars there was very high, making this recognition very commendable.  Phil also 
stopped in Beatrice, Nebraska, original home of his van, on his way to the CORSA Nationals, where he was very well re-
ceived by the people of the town and had his picture on the front page of the newspaper. 
Lew Halstead was also recognized for an Elite Award that he had received in the previous month at an All-G.M. show in the 
sunny south. 
Tim Colson reminded us of a list of upcoming shows in our area and of the tech session on August 22 at the home of Doug 
and Betsy Dunlap. 
We welcomed new members Peter and Pam Okussick and their daughter Leann, who owns the 65 Corsa convertible that she 
drove to the meeting.  It's good to see young people interested in old cars. 
We also wished an early "Happy Birthday" to elder statesman Dick Gaffney, who turned 90 on August 7 and still has a phe-
nominal knowledge of old cars, especially obscure or orphan vehicles. 
 
New business - We set the date for RECALL 2011 for June 8-12, 2011.  We will call the host hotel to confirm availability on 
these dates.  We also need to brainstorm ideas for a tour for that weekend. 
Upcoming events - Car show at the Spiedie Fest in Binghamton on August 7.  Dave Robinson suggested that we combine our 
club picnic with the tech session on August 22.  The club will provide the meat and members will bring a dish to pass.  Motion 
made, seconded, and approved.  There is a cruise-in in Vestal on August 28 to which we have been invited by member Todd 
Brown. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:41 P.M. 
 
                                                                                                Respectfully submitted, 
                                                                                                Len Smith 
                                                                                                Assistant to the secretary   
 
  Those attending the meeting were Clara and Lew Halstead, Doug and Betsy Dunlap, Dick and Tina 
Gafney, Kevin and Gloria Fear, Barb and Dave Robinson, Nick and Jane Lombardo,  Pete, Pam , and 
Leanne Okussick, Len Smith, and Tim and Rita Colson. 
 
  Thanks to Gloria for providing cookies for our dessert! 

                                                                CNYCC PICNIC AND TECH SESSION 
                                                                                     by Len Smith 
 
On Sunday, August 22, about 20 stalwart club members slogged through the pouring rain to the snug home and garage of 
Doug and Betsy Dunlap.  Our activities were confined to the indoors, due to the soggy weather.  The guys gathered in the ga-
rage to discuss "car stuff", while the ladies followed their own agenda in the house.  Prez Nick volunteered (?) to man the 
grills to cook the steaks and sausage, while the ladies arranged the side dishes.  After a delicious meal of meat, potatoes, 
vegetables, fruit, and desserts, the guys again hit the garage, where Tim conducted an impromptu session about carburetors, 
using several that Doug had on hand.  Tim pointed out that, for the Rochester carbs, one size does not fit all.  Even though 
they may look alike, there are subtle differences and running changes made throughout the years.  Some of the orfices in the 
body were changed or added.  The adjustments have to be tailored to the engine upon which the carbs are mounted.  The 
modern so-called gas can cause problems, such as eating away the rubber tip on the inlet needle.  Tim said that he solved a 
leaky carb problem by replacing a rubber-tipped needle with an old steel one from his used parts collection.  He also recom-
mended using the blue (marine) Sta-bil to treat each tank of gas to minimize problems.  It seems as though these new gas 
formulations are causing trouble for old fuel systems.  After a return to the house to polish off more goodies,  we dashed to 
our vehicles and headed home.  Thanks to Doug and Betsy for their hospitality. 



 
                                                                                  TIM’S TECH TIME AND RAMBLIN’S  
WOW! I am still in “information overload “ again this month.  Back again , with continuing sagas in my shop , and other  “stuff”.     
  So far this month , what little time I have had in my shop has been “injury free”.  
I am still working (slowly)  on details for my latest motor creation. It will be a 4 carb motor. It has been run long enough as a 2 carb motor to 
get cam / lifters broken in , carbs , and distributor dialed in and check oil pressure and vacuum readings . it sounds great so far. Nice and 
quiet!. I will explain the details of this very unique motor soon. It is not your average 4 carb motor. It should be perfect for my needs. 
 The motor in my truck now is running fairly well , now that I fixed the carburetor that had an early needle  and seat in it. What a difference! 
But it still seems noisy in the center , like valve train noises or something weird. It has great oil pressure , so I am driving it as much as I can. 
(rain or shine). This motor will probably end up in the crampy someday. 
We had a real nice time at the Port Byron show , phil won again, then the VW show (in the rain) , which I won a trophy at (because phil was 
busy elsewhere). Our small group had fun in spite of the rain. There were a lot of  nice cars there. There was a good mix of engineered stuff , 
buggy types and other very interesting  vehicles . I have put a few pictures of  some really clever work in a group on another page. 
There was an electric “Thing” , a VW powered motorcycle made from mostly VW parts , including brakes and wheels., a VW HUMMER , 
and a lot of other neat imaginative workmanship there. I love that type of stuff in cars, model airplanes, and radios . Clever personal work. 
 Our future (if our bodies allow it!) includes fall tours , and trips to VT and Massachusetts soon. A lot of things keep me from finishing many 
of my projects in the shop.  Very frustrating! 
 The “tech session / picnic “ at Doug and Betsy’s was a resounding success , in spite of the heavy rain. I showed a few of my findings  to do 
with Carburetors  over the years , and we discussed headlights etc.   Nick had fun flipping meat on the grill under the eaves. The girls were in 
the house doing their thing. (recipes , knitting , whatever )  
Next tech session at my shop , I hope to do more with distributors and carburetors on the bench. I also have a plan to show how to rebuild a 
headlight bucket (early!)   
This winter I will be building some more motors and differentials that I need. Phil will be getting a new “super motor” also. We are getting 
all parts needed together now. 
If anyone is available on very short , and wants notification when we are doing certain types of work ,  let me know. It will be an interesting  
Time coming up.    We will be removing the powertrain from a junk greenbrier soon , then separated parts to rebuild. 
 
       we will be at  the show at  Clark’s Corvair in Massachusetts, and our annual VT tour.        We will see you at the next meeting.                 
                                       Be sure to Look for the picture page 
I think that’s it (hope I did not forget something) for this month , I better get back to  work, someday you MAY see me driving a              
CORVAIR…                        See you all  soon!               
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   “reconditioned”  carbs and linkage 
parts  for the new  “Rampy” motor       

    Tim’s  latest   creation for the rampy ,  
           

   EARLY arrivals at Jordan last year 

      PORT BYRON 2010  

   showing the infamous “E” clip       
f rom a powerglide valve body . 
One underneath is in place 

        PHIL WINS AGAIN !! 
     Showing off his trophy won  at  
            PORT BYRON 2010 
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WE WISH TO THANK ALL THE SPONSORS AND SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB AND THE  RECALL.  WITHOUT THE 
HELP THEY PROVIDE WE COULD NOT DO  IT ,  PLUS THE WORDS ” CORVAIR PARTS AND  SERVICES”  WOULD BE 
HISTORY.. 

  635-5681   7AM —7PM 
     MONDAY – FRIDAY 

 PLUS MANY OTHERS…………...THANKS TO  ALL OF YOU!! 
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            PICTURE PAGE 

                 DICK GAFFNEY 90TH  
              AT OUR LAST MEETING 

           NEAT KIT CAR 
          ONE OF MANY!! 

          I CAN DO THIS! 
     I THINK I CAN DO THIS!! 
      I  HOPE I CAN DO THIS!! 

 “I USED TO DRIVE THIS  
    FROM DETROIT TO   
              CHICAGO” 

VANAGON TOWING ELECTRIC “THING” 
Motor kit sold in California , made in Syracuse! 

       VW MOTORCYCLE 
   VERY WELL DETAILED 
   GREAT WORKMANSHIP! 

  Top three pictures are from the Port Byron show. Ron Fausak’s lakewood AND spyder ,  
         then Bob Hawes 140 white coupe    and an overview of part of the field. 
     below: 4 carbs in process , Crampy in storage , Rampy with a Trophy (in rain) 



                                              Local Cruise Ins 
 
                                    Central New York Cruise Nights  
 
             Any additions or corrections, please e-mail   TIM at   n2vzd@aol.com 
 
Monday : 
• Skan-Ellus Drive-In, 1659 E. Genesee St. Rd., Skaneateles, corner of Rt. 20 & 
Rt. 174, free ice  
cream and nightly drawings for participants 5pm.  
• The Soda Fountain Diner north of Rome, 9698 Main St., Remsen, NY, Brand 
new 50’s style  
diner, music from oldies 96 radio, 50/50 raffle with proceeds going to the 
Wounded Veteran  Foundation. www.thesoda-fountain.com Starting Monday 
June 7th  
• Bob Barker’s Hot Dogs, Court St; Syracuse, 5:00. Music, raffles & 50/50 for 
Verra House.  
• Clarks IGA, parking lot, Rt. 13, Dryden, NY, 6:00 till dusk.  
•  
Tuesday : 
• Bailey's Dairy Treat Ice Cream, 7100 South Salina Street, Nedrow, NY  
• Chistiano’s (Nobel’s) Plaza, Rt. 48 Baldwinsville, across from Evans Chevy. 
Cruise starts at  
5:00, bands every Tuesday from 6-9:00. Twin Trees pizza slices $1.00, also hot 
dogs ‘n drinks.  
• Giuseppe’s Sub & Pizza Shop, 644 Main St. Fairhaven. 10% discount on food 
purchases,  
drawing for free pizza & wings.  
 
Wednesday : 
• Gander Mountain, Cicero, Ron Van Allen’s Wednesday night cruise will be 
next to the Cracker  
Barrel Restaurant, along route 81north.  
• Larkin’s Diner State Street Phoenix, Music and give-a-ways.  
• DB’s Drive-In Ice Cream Weedsport Rt. 31/Rt. 34. Sock Hop info coming 
soon.  
• Log Cabin Restaurant 2445 West Walworth Road Macedon Marion, NY.  
• Dr. Shines in Washington Park, downtown Liverpool.  
• Caz cruise Nights, downtown Cazenovia, starts June 23rd.  
•  
Thursday : 
• Scooter Pete presents the Regional Market Cruise-in from 5pm-9pm. Door 
prizes, 50-50  
raffle, great give-a-ways and music each night and a live band once a month.  
• Massena Olde Car Club presents their annual cruise night at the Dairy Queen 
corner of Parker  
Ave. and Rt. #37 Massena, NY starting June 3rd.  
• Cort Lanes parking lot, Rt. 13 & Tompkins St., Cortland, first cruise-in Thurs-
day June 24th, then  
July 8th, July 22nd with roof top band, prizes & food. Then August 5th and 
19th. 5:30 – dusk.  
• Wegmans Canandaigua parking lot, Rt. 20 (Eastern Blvd.), music & give a 
ways, 5-9.  
• Sylvan Beach, Cars on the beach. Off Rt. 13 in the village.  
•  
Friday : 
• VFW Phoenix, Culvert St.  

                              Local Shows 
Sept 5  Fillmore Glen State Park car show 
Sept 12  Wampsville car show 
Sept 19  Little York 
Sept 19 Jordan Fall Festival & car show 
Oct 9  Windmill car show 
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                                             C.N.Y.C.C.  MEMBERSHIP 
                                   
 
NAME:_________________________________________________________ 
STREET ADDRESS:______________________________________________ 
CITY:__________________________STATE___________ZIP:___________ 
TELEPHONE:___________________E-MAIL:_________________________ 
 
ARE YOU A MEMBER OF CORSA?_____________PLEASE JOIN NOW!  Ask us for details 
HOW MANY CORVAIRS TO YOU OWN?   ________   PARTS?    Y___   N___       
 
CENTRAL NEW YORK CORVAIR CLUB WELCOMES YOU. PLEASE FEEL FREE TO ADD ANY COM-
MENTS TO THIS FORM. 
 
Please remit form and dues ($20.00) to: 
  
                      Len Smith 
                      3881 Clockville Road 
                      Canastota, NY 13032 

CENTRAL NY CORVAIR CLUB  INC 
PO BOX 616 
JAMESVILLE, NY   13078 

  postage 

 


